

Brian Hackett Regulatory Affairs Manager BHackett@gtl.net RECEIVED

AUG 1 6 2011

TN REGULATORY AUTHORITY UTILITIES DIVISION

Corporate Office 12021 Sunset Hills Road Suite 100 Reston, VA 20190 703.439 1662 703.435 0980

11-00076

August 11, 2011

Tennessee Regulatory Authority 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, TN 37243-0505

Re: Transfer of Control and Assets

Dear Sir or Madam:

This letter is intended to provide your agency with information related to the purchase by Global Tel*Link Corporation ("GTL") of 100% of the equity interests in Value Added Communications, Inc. ("VAC"), as of August 1, 2011. As of August 1, 2011, VAC became a wholly-owned subsidiary of GTL. GTL and VAC will continue to operate under their company names for a period of time, to permit the integration of VAC into GTL to take place in a smooth and orderly transition that has no negative impact on end users.

GTL continues to maintain personnel in the VAC Plano, Texas office, who will conduct the investigations associated with end user complaints concerning service provided pursuant to VAC contracts. For purposes of streamlining the complaint process, we ask that beginning August 1, 2011, complaints related to incidents involving VAC be forwarded to:

Kathi Tarkir

Complaint Analyst PH: (703) 439-1663 E-Mail: Ktarkir@qtl.net

GTL appreciates your assistance with this matter and should you have any additional questions, please contact me at (703) 439-1662.

Sincerely,

Brian Hackett

Regulatory Affairs Manager

mun/Hu chell